
 

Thank you for registering for the Update for Veterinarians.   
 
Here are a few reminders and “housekeeping” items regarding the program.   
 

1. The program has been approved by the Iowa Board of Veterinary Medicine for 6 hours 
of continuing education (CE). For veterinarians outside the state of Iowa, it will be your 
responsibility to confirm that your state will recognize the CE credits. The program was 
not submitted for RACE approval and is not necessarily approved nationally. Some 
states will, however, recognize CE credits approved by another state board of veterinary 
medicine. Given the virtual format, we have more out-of-state registrants than usual so 
this is an important point regarding the 2020 program.   

2. The program is approved for 4 hours of scientific CE and 2 hours of management CE.  
The Iowa Board determined that the morning presentation by Dr. Thomson should be 
categorized as practice management as opposed to scientific. The other presentations 
were approved for scientific CE. In Iowa, a portion of our CE hours can be on the topic 
of practice management. Every state likely handles this differently and this designation 
may or may not be important in your state of licensure.   

3. I generally do not distribute certificates of CE completion for this program. For 
veterinarians that need certificates for credit, please contact me by phone or 
email. Please keep record of your participation and please be honest and transparent 
about how much of the content you are able to view. The Webex platform tracks 
participation and I will reference that information to help with creation of any 
certificates.   

4. Please contact me (Chris Clark) with any questions or concerns.    

 
 Chris Clark  
 712-250-0070 
 caclark@iastate.edu 
 
   
 


